

## An Rannóg Chorparáideach, Cumarsáide agus Rialachais Corporate, Communications and Governance

Secretarial Section **Leonora Earls,** Senior Executive Officer Corporate, Communications and Governance Marine Road, Dún Laoghaire, Co. Dublin Direct Tel: 01 2054826 agendamtgs@dlrcoco.ie

Eoghan Murphy T.D.
Minister for Housing,
Planning and Local Government
Custom House
Custom House Quay
Dublin 1
D01 W6X0

## 21 October 2019

Dear Minister

I wish to advise you that Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council at their meeting held on 9 September 2019 adopted the following resolution.

"That the Chief Executive, once again writes to the Minister for Housing, Planning and Local Government, Eoghan Murphy TD and the Finance, Public Expenditure and Reform, Paschal Donohoe TD to express this Council's complete dissatisfaction with the requirement for all Councils to decide on the variation of the Local Property Tax (LPT) basic rate in the absence of comprehensive budgetary information which is impossible to achieve within the existing timescale i.e. end of September each year. This Council calls on both Ministers to undertake to move the date required for that all local authorities to inform the Revenue Commissioners of the basic rate of LPT to no earlier than the end of October and that a copy of this motion is send to all local authorities across Ireland" I would appreciate your comments in this regard.

Yours sincerely

Leonora Earls

**Senior Executive Officer** 

Corporate, Communications, Governance

c.c All Local Authorities





## An Rannóg Chorparáideach, Cumarsáide agus Rialachais Corporate, Communications and Governance

Secretarial Section
Leonora Earls, Senior Executive Officer
Corporate, Communications and Governance
Marine Road, Dún Laoghaire, Co. Dublin
Direct Tel: 01 2054826
agendamtqs@dlrcoco.ie

Paschal Donohoe T.D.
Minister for Finance
Public Expenditure & Reform
Government Buildings
Upper Merrion Street
Dublin 2

21 October 2019

Dear Minister

I wish to advise you that Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council at their meeting held on 9 September 2019 adopted the following resolution.

"That the Chief Executive, once again writes to the Minister for Housing, Planning and Local Government, Eoghan Murphy TD and the Finance, Public Expenditure and Reform, Paschal Donohoe TD to express this Council's complete dissatisfaction with the requirement for all Councils to decide on the variation of the Local Property Tax (LPT) basic rate in the absence of comprehensive budgetary information which is impossible to achieve within the existing timescale i.e. end of September each year. This Council calls on both Ministers to undertake to move the date required for that all local authorities to inform the Revenue Commissioners of the basic rate of LPT to no earlier than the end of October and that a copy of this motion is send to all local authorities across Ireland"

I would appreciate your comments in this regard.

Yours sincerely

Leonora Earls

**Senior Executive Officer** 

Corporate, Communications, Governance

c.c. All Local Authorities

